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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL
At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 14th February 2017.
Present  
                                
Cllr. R. Maycock

Chairman   

Cllr. R. Leithall

Chairman of Council
Cllr. H. Boot-Handford
Cllr. S. Munn
Cllr. P. Dennis 

Cllr. D. Pengelly
                                  
Cllr. S. Hanson                                  




1021 In Attendance. 
Cllr. B. Lamb, Cllr. M. Page-Bailey, Mr. W. Westlake BAUFC and Mr. D. Murphy BAUFC.
The Chairman welcomed Mr. Westlake and Mr. Murphy and asked Mr. Westlake to inform 
committee what changes they are looking for at the Pavilion.
Mr. Westlake stated that they have applied for promotion into the next league, he is confident they 
will get promoted. There are certain requirements needed in the Pavilion which means work needs 
to be undertaken as follows –
· There has to be a minimum of 3 showers per team and they must be separate from each other
· There is benching needed in referee’s room, also box in the boiler
There is no guarantee that they will be promoted but they will be improving the shower facilities with a new shower layout. The showers will have to have a wall down the middle and from the middle to the existing entrance to make a separate shower facility for each team. There will be a door knocked through in the wall next to showers in the home team dressing room and the existing exit to the corridor filled in with stud wall.
If they get promotion they need to have a separate toilet for the referee also facilities for female referee or linesman.
The Chairman asked Mr. Westlake who will do this work; he stated his company would take on the work and use the same plumber and electrician as before. Council has references for these people. How much will this cost?  Mr. Westlake thinks this will cost, he thought about £1000. The Chairman of Council asked Mr. Westlake about the mention of security of Tenure, he thought the Annual Agreement and a covering letter from Council should be ok.
Mr. Westlake mentioned that Kate Medhurst is looking into helping the club look for grant funding to raise funds to either improve or replace the existing building.
Discussions took place.
Cllr. Maycock is concerned about the roof, Council has costings to replace the roof from £7000-£11,000 but do not have that kind of money.
Cllr. Lamb – as you know we have a heavy rate bill on that building, it also has 2 electric supplies and the problems with a leaking roof this should all be brought together.
Cllr. Maycock feels there should be a site visit. He would be available on Friday, the Chairman of Council will attend, also Cllr. Pengelly.
Cllr. Maycock asked Mr. Westlake what the time scale is for the league; he stated the inspection by the league is Friday 17th March.
Cllr. Leithall asked if this committee agreed to this in principle.
Cllr. Dennis stated this should all be put in place. Cllr. Boot-Handford stated we go round and round with the Pavilion.
Cllr. Boot-Handford stated that the remedial works should be done to keep them going for the time being, but there needs to be a solution in funds for other works that need doing.
Cllr. Leithall proposed recommend in principle that we recognise the other items and that the Football Club do this work with a caveat, seconded by Cllr. Boot-Handford.
1022. To review the Bere Alston United Football Club Agreement.
The Clerk emailed the document to all committee members.
Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed that the document was fit for purpose, seconded by Cllr. Munn.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 8.22pm.
Signed this 28th February 2017.            
Chairman…………………………….

